Boyceville Community School District

Leading Today... Developing Excellence for Tomorrow



Board Report for September, 2025 ~ aligned to Focus/Pillars

Climate/Culture

- Our Behavior Intervention Team (BIT) has done an outstanding job rolling out Bulldog PROUD expectations in ALL student environments. Friday, September 12th was an afternoon of "expectation stations" for the bus, cafeteria, hallway, bathroom, playground, and gym (during assemblies). Our Behavior Support Referral Forms are aligned with Wisconsin SEL standards, and our Bulldog Ambassadors (formerly the BE Team) are leading by example.
- We will be having bi-weekly staff meetings, alternating with Building Council, in an
 effort to become a more collaborative, informed staff. These meetings will include
 staff-led professional development, building updates, and progress reporting on our
 3 building goals.
- Monthly "Positive Postcards" will continue to be sent to TCE students.

Facilities

- Fobs working on all exterior doors.
- CESA to make repairs to carpet and trim on September 29
- Work is being conducted outside of school hours.

Curriculum and Instruction

- <u>TCE SMART Goals</u> were created at our August Data Dig. Representatives from TCE were Jacob Peterson, Bethany Bird, Meghan Olson, Angie Hellmann, Stephanie Crowe, Taylor Pitt, Shannon Bignell
- We are in our second year of adhering to Act 20 Literacy legislation, and we are
 confident and prepared! Grade levels will be staggered in order to have sub support
 and time to complete the assurances within the tight windows allotted. The norms
 have been altered this year so we will NOT see accurate growth or decline based
 purely on percentile rankings. Students under the 25th percentile on their grade level
 composite will have a Personal Reading Plan. (PRP)
- Implementation of i-Ready Math curriculum is underway and the reviews from staff are positive. The diagnostic assessment is complete, and the scores were lower than predicted. The math committee is comparing the screener results with former Fastbridge and last year's 4th and 5th grade Forward data to see if/where they align.

• Implementation of HMH **version three** is also moving forward. The ELA committee met on 9/9/25 to discuss the new challenges and best instructional practices, also tied to our ELA SMART goal.

Student Health and Safety

- Wellness Walk Wednesday. Tshirts and field trips are pending Mayo grant. For the time being, there is an internal scholarship being used.
- September Safety Drills.
- New fobs working on exterior doors
- Character Strong
- Bulldog Ambassador bus and parking lot patrol

Technology

- Clevertouch/Classroom Tech upgrades
- New classroom set (30) chromebooks ordered
- FINALLY rostered on all platforms

Communication

- JMC family notifications
- Google Classroom for Staff
- Remind for Staff

Respectfully submitted by Shannon Bignell ~ Tiffany Creek Elementary Interim Principal